
 

---------- Original Message ---------- 

From: Andrew Bolduc <abolduc@sburl.com> 

To: Joan Bowker & Dan Close <11highmeadow@comcast.net> 

Date: February 14, 2018 at 3:07 PM 

Subject: RE: Glebe Land 

Hi Dan – As I understand, questions relating to glebe lands come up in South 

Burlington once every 5-10 years. As such, there is no policy and the City 

processes requests on a case-by-case basis. In the most recent instance last 

year, the City Council agreed to quit claim the property in exchange for 

reasonable costs processing the request. I believe those ended up being less 

than $50, if any at all. The two attachments, a memo and Seven Days article, 

were very helpful in my research into this question last year. 

  

Regards, 

Andrew Bolduc, Esq. 

City Attorney 

City of South Burlington 

575 Dorset St., South Burlington, VT 05403 

Phone: (802) 846-4107 

Fax: (802) 846-4101 

Email: abolduc@sburl.com  

www.southburlingtonvt.gov  

Notice – The contents of this e-mail message and any attachments are confidential and 

intended solely for the intended recipient. The information may also be legally privileged. If 

you received this transmission in error, you are advised that any disclosure, copying, 

distribution, or the taking of any action in reliance upon this transmission is strictly 

prohibited. If you are not the intended recipient, please immediately notify the sender by reply 

e-mail or phone and delete this message and its attachments, if any. Thank you. 

  

From: Joan Bowker & Dan Close [mailto:11highmeadow@comcast.net]  

Sent: Wednesday, February 14, 2018 12:43 PM 
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To: Andrew Bolduc <abolduc@sburl.com> 

Subject: Glebe Land 

  

Dear Attorney Bolduc, 

  

I am researching Glebe land. As you may be aware, Helen Head has a 
bill in the legislature which is being reviewed by the Government Affairs 
Committee on Friday. I am going to testify re that bill. I was wondering, 
does South Burlington have a policy on the transfer of Glebe land? 
Todd Leblanc told me that several instances had come up recently, and 
advised me to contact you for further information. Any light you could 
bring to this problem would be helpful. 

  

Thank you. 

  

Dan Close 

911 Dorset Street #46 
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